

HAVERFORD CIVIC ASSOCIATION Board of Director's Meeting March 10, 2020

Attending: Daphne Scullin, Mo Gillen, Lorraine Jones, Andy Orr, Tash Duff, Jane Carton, *Commissioners*- Scott Zelov, Ray Courtney

Lorraine Jones: Budget \$2447.69

Daphne Scullin ran the meeting which had been devoted to Art in Sharpe Park, (May 2). The Board thanks Jane Carton, Lee Tabas, Lorraine Jones, The Merion Cricket Club, Bryn Mawr Trust, Septa, and all who had helped organize A. in S.P. Due to the Covid-19 pandemic, we have canceled the event this year.

Mo Gillen- Possibility that Hav Station His Dis could be converted to a neighborhood conservation district. New zoning will return to this issue.

Scott Zelov-

- ❖ 355 W. Lancaster Ave. proposal for convenience store w gas station- old zoning does not permit gas station, new zoning permits gas station
- ❖ Billboard hearings postponed until April 2+3.
- Zoning unanimously passed Feb 26
- 130 Avon Road proposed a large garage-Commissioners review in April.
- Pennswood Bridge delayed until May or June

Ray Courtney-Covid-19

- ❖ Not want spread illness + overwhelm health services- Immunocompromised at risk.
- ❖ Wash hands, don't touch face, social distancing, many companies have 10 people max in meetings, many colleges are closing after spring break. LM School District was already closed on Monday for cleaning schools.
- COVID-19 Cases in Montgomery County:

As of Tuesday, 3/10/2020 there are <u>8 presumed positive cases within Montgomery County</u>. The breakdown of the presumed positive cases is as follows:

- ❖ 2– Lower Gwynedd
- 2– Lower Merion
- 2– Upper Merion
- 1- Cheltenham
- ❖ 1- Worcester

The next meeting will be virtual via Zoom Tuesday, April 14, 2020